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For a professional landscaping service

HOOKED ON GARDENS

We can carry out all your landscaping requirements

Fencing

Paving

Drives

Turfing

Full garden makeovers

Stock supply and planting
~ Telephone your enquiries to Nicholas Hook
: Office: 020 8651 2503
Mobile: 07771 788179 -

We also run a Garden Maintenance Division
and will be happy to discuss this service with you




Selsdon & District

Funeral Service

Your Local Funeral Director

Independent and Licensed Funeral Directors
Extensive Range of Memorials

We Serve All Denominations in Any Area
Pre Paid Funeral Plans

Over 50 Years Experience

FOR IMMEDIATE PERSONAL ATTENTION
PLEASE TELEPHONE: 020 8657 0030

We provide 24 hour assistance

204 Addington Road
" Golden Leaves Selsdon, Surrey. CR2 8LD

Funeral Plans www.selsdonfunerals.co.uk
“ info@selsdonfuneralservice.co.uk

W
Insured and qualified
manor gardens

TREECARE Tree Reductions

Est. 1981 ——

& Tree Removal
020 8657 7667 '

o

07931 220044

manorgardenstreesi@yahoo.co.uk Hedge Cutting

©

manorgardenstreecare.co.uk Site c:learance

Stump Removal

Woodland Management
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SELSDON RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

mail2.selsdonresidents@gmail.com

Committee 2024/2025

Hon. President:  Pamela Holden

Chair: Sheila Childs
Vice-Chair: Linda Morris
Secretary: Trevor Stotten
Hon. Treasurer:  Iris Jones
Committee: Yvonne Huber
Su Yates
Peter Underwood
Jan Leggatt
Phil Roberts
Jenny Stawman
Janet Sharp
Chris Jones
Geoff Bailey
Ken Davis

Councillors for Selsdon & Addington Village Ward

ClIr Robert Ward Robert.ward@croydon.gov.uk 07783 152363
ClIr Joseph Lee  Joseph.lee@croydon.gov.uk 07458 092567

Councillors for Selsdon Vale & Forestdale Ward
Cllr Andy Stranack Andy.stranack@croydon.gov.uk 07816 123204
ClIr Fatima Zaman Fatima.zaman@croydon.gov.uk (07458 092567

Councillors for Sanderstead Ward

ClIr Lynne Hale Lynne.hale@croydon.gov.uk 0208 651 2229
ClIr Yvette Hopley Yvette.hopley@croydon.gov.uk 0208 640 7033
Clir Helen Redfern Helen.redfern@croydon.gov.uk 07783 152334

Full details of the roads falling within each of the Selsdon wards can be found
on the home page of the SRA website http://selsdon-residents.co.uk
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{ | Editor's Note

Welcome to the November Selsdon Gazette which is full

of events and activities for you to participate in. For those
with young children, we have the Christmas Lights Switch On Event,
an invitation to design the cover for the December Selsdon Gazette
and details of when Father Christmas will be doing his usual rounds
around Selsdon in December. For the adults we have two very special
anniversaries for you to contribute, namely Selsdon's 100 year
birthday and the 100™ year of the Selsdon Residents' Association,
both happening in 2025. To celebrate these milestones, our Councillors
and the SRA want to put on some special events and are asking you
for ideas. I, also, would like to feature some articles from Selsdon
residents about their experiences of living in Selsdon both now and in
the past, so please consider writing a piece for the Gazette, however
short! T would also like to receive any photos of Selsdon in the last
100 years which you may have, please scan them and send them to me

(selsdongazettesra@gmail.com ).

In this edition we have our usual briefings from our Councillors

and MP, crime figures from the local police, a list of jobs for the
November garden, an autumnal poem from Mary Gill, and with the
USA elections in November, a quiz testing your knowledge about this
country. This wet autumn has given us a bumper crop of fungi in our
local woods, so Ted Forsyth has another article about some specimens
that you may find on your walks with some photos that he has taken.
Ian Leggatt continues his series about the Selsdon Builders, Costains,
with a look at other local areas in which they constructed houses. As
the weather gets colder, I have included some advice about checking
those hot water bottles before using them this year.

I look forward to hearing from you and let's be proud of living in
Selsdon as it celebrates in 2025 its first 100 years.

Chris Jones

& SUBMISSIONS FOR THE DECEMBER 2024 EDITION
SHOULD BE WITH THE EDITOR NO LATER THAN
20™ NOVEMBER - PREFERABLY BEFORE! =&
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SRA NEWS ‘n’ VIEWS

433 Bus

We have had a lot of complaints about
the 433 bus timetable and it terminating
unexpectantly before East Croydon.
We have reported this to the company and have not
received a satisfactory reply, but we are chasing it.

We would encourage you to report any difficulties, as
this would strengthen our case, to Customer.care@transportukbus.com
providing date, time, bus registration (see photo just below route number
on the front of the bus and on its side), location/stop and direction of travel
and ideally a photo.

Day Lewis Chemist

We can expect building work to begin at the rear of the building but the
good news is that the chemist will stay open as it is now Selsdon’s only
dispensing chemist. Not so good for the staff as it will be very noisy and
dusty !l

Triangle
This was dug up recently we believe for the new 5G mast. We are asking
that the grass and bulbs be replaced.

Christmas Lights

The lights were installed in October ready for Father Christmas to switch
on at 5pm on 29 November. We hope to see you there but, if not, we

are having a stall at the monthly Craft Fair on Saturday 30" November
between 10am and 2pm in the Selsdon Community Hall, so please come
along for a chat or pay your subs.

MP Natasha Irons

Selsdon Contact arranged for Natasha Irons, our new local MP, to visit
Selsdon on Friday 18 October to introduce her to the works of Contact,
Jubilee Church, Selsdon Centre and the SRA.

Hope to see you at the Christmas Lights switch on event.

Sheila Childs, Chair SRA
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COUNCILLORS’ NOTES

UK SHARED PROSPERITY FUND

Council officers continue to work on a plan for investing Selsdon’s share
of the UK Shared Prosperity Fund (‘UKSPF’) allocated to improving some
of Croydon’s district centres. A recent walk around the High Street with
residents and councillors has identified suitable sites for signage and
wayfinding. A graphic designer has now been commissioned to produce
draft designs for this signage.

SELSDON PARK HOTEL SALE

In other local news, the iconic Selsdon Park Hotel is currently on the
market with a reported asking price of £15 million. This historic property
has long been a landmark in the community, offering beautiful grounds
and a rich history. The hotel’s sale will hopefully attract interest, and we
hope that a buyer will be found soon. Whoever the new owner may be, we
look forward to collaborating with them to ensure that the hotel continues
to be a valued part of Selsdon’s heritage and economy.

For more information on the listing, visit www.Sauvills.co.uk

SELSDON LIBRARY TO SEE CHANGES IN OPENING HOURS

At the recent cabinet meeting, the Libraries Consultation brought positive
news for Selsdon residents. It has been confirmed that Selsdon Library will
see a change in its opening hours, starting in April 2025, with an increase
in staffed hours. The decision aims to make the library more accessible to
the community, providing better support and services during peak times.
Below is a comparison of the current and upcoming opening hours:

Day Current Hours April 2025 Hours

10 am - 6 pm

Monday (staffed) 10 am - 6 pm (staffed)

Tuesday 8 am-6 pm 9am-7 pm
10 am - 6 pm

Wednesday (staffed) 10 am - 6 pm (staffed)

Thursday 8am-6 pm 9am-7 pm

Friday 8 am -6 pm 10 am - 6 pm (staffed)
9am-5pm

Saturday (staffed) 9 am - 5 pm (staffed)

Sunday Closed Closed
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SELSDON 100 YEARS

As previously mentioned, next year, 2025, is the centenary of Selsdon.
Planning permission was given for the first houses in March 2025 with the
first residents moved in later that year. There is a proposal to celebrate the
occasion with an exhibition showing how Selsdon has grown from those
first few houses in 1925 to the thriving area that it is today. However, this
will not happen without support from residents. If you can spare the time to
help with this project, please get in touch with one of your councillors

GRAVEL HILL UPDATE

The long-awaited resurfacing of Gravel Hill’'s northbound lane has finally
been completed. This stretch of road has been in a state of disrepair for
a significant period, causing inconvenience to commuters and residents
alike. The recent roadworks has provided a much-needed improvement,
ensuring a smoother and safer journey for all road users.

CONTACT YOUR COUNCILLORS

Our monthly surgeries take place in the Jubilee café downstairs from
Sainsburys. A private room is available should there be a matter which
cannot be discussed in public. The timing is 10am until 11.15am on the
first Saturday of the month, except January and August.

We are happy to ‘meet’ residents online so if you have any issues you
wish to discuss with your councillor please get in touch by email:

Selsdon and Addington Village
Joseph.lee@croydon.gov.uk
Robert.ward@croydon.gov.uk
Selsdon Vale and Forestdale
Andy.stranack@croydon.gov.uk
Fatima.zaman@croydon.gov.uk

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

24/02490/FUL - 261 Addington Road South Croydon CR2 8LR
Alterations and Conversion of the existing single dwellinghouse (Use
Class C3) to HMO (House in Multiple Occupation) (Use Class C4) |

(Remember that you can use this website to view planning applications
http://www.localplanningapps.co.uk/croydon/sra/anupdate/planning table.
html
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PURLEY GARDENS CARE HOME

frjon » L of Prsiltes

Purley Gardens is renowned for its vibrant and welcoming community.
Their dedicated well-being teams produce an exciting and varied programme
of activities and events every day. Residents are supported in pursuing personal interests
beyond the regular activity calendar, while memary, physical, and sensory-based
activities are carefully designed with therapeutic benefits in mind.

Day trips = Creative writing classes * Art classes + Gardening club
Live entertainment * Exercise classes

Start your care journey by 31 December 2024
and receive your 12*" week for free’

@020 3018 8247 averyhealthcare.co.uk

Russell Hill Road | Purley | Surrey | CR8 2LF

“ToCs apply. Please visit averyhealthcare co.uk/ouroffers for more details
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your own home

Home® From one-hour visits through
Quality Care in Your Home to 24/7 live-in care

r nght Trusted care and support in
0

b i3
1
We help you or your loved one to remain independently at home by supporting with:

e Washing and Dressing, Medication, Food preparation, Light housework,
Errands, Outings, Appointments and Companionship.

e We specialise in Dementia, Stroke, MS, Parkinsons and Mobility support.

Our carers are carefully selected for their friendliness, empathy and communication skills.
Our team is trained to our high standards ensuring they deliver a quality service to you.

We provide hourly care, live in care, respite and home from hospital care.
We cover Selsdon, Sanderstead and surrounding areas with our locally based team.

\.. 020 8656 6921 %‘% Qcareouanty

Commission

RATING (TI)

¥4 enquiries.croydon@rightathome.co.uk * OUTSTANDING
for being Well Led
@ www.rightathome.co.uk/croydon g $€€ Our reviews in

@Y homecare.co.uk
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MP Natasha Irons’ Report
Member of Parliament for Croydon East

Dear Selsdon,

This month marked 100 days since the election and the new government
has been working on some key pieces of legislation:

The Renter’s Rights Bill which aims to protect both tenants and good
landlords from rogue ones. It will make it a legal requirement for hazards
like damp and mould to be dealt with swiftly, extend the “decent home
standard” to the private rented sector, and end “no-fault” evictions.

The Water (special measures) Bill strengthens legislation to ensure

that water bosses face personal criminal liability and gives the water
regulator new powers to ban bonuses if environmental standards have
not been met. In addition, the government has secured agreement from
the regulator that any money earmarked for infrastructure investment is
ringfenced and cannot be spent on bonuses or dividends for shareholders.

Great British Energy Bill aims to drive clean energy deployment to
create jobs, boost energy independence, and ensure British taxpayers,
billpayers and communities reap the benefits of clean, secure, home-
grown energy.

YOUR OLD VIDEO TAPES

& CINE FILMS TRANSFERRED TO

MP4 /USB / AND DVD

surreyvideo.co.uk

Q
0203 252 2055 (325

surreyvideo@btinternet.com | CROYDON
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I had the opportunity to speak in a debate about access to primary
healthcare. Since being elected in July, | have been contacted by many
families who simply cannot access services like mental health support
for their children due to long waiting lists. | was able highlight this in the
debate and want to ensure that the current government’s mission to
reduce waiting lists includes a focus on the delays to health services our
young people face. | have also been fortunate enough to be elected on
to the Culture, Media and Sport select committee. Before becoming a
Member of Parliament, | worked in public sector broadcasting so hope to
put this knowledge to good use.

Locally, | enjoyed attending the Finding Common Ground for Climate and
Nature in Croydon event which brought together residents from across
Croydon as part of the Climate Coalition’s National Day of Action. We
discussed what can be done both locally and nationally to mitigate the
impacts of the climate crisis, and what we can do to protect nature.

In partnership with Age UK Croydon, Citizen’s Advice, Croydon Healthy
Homes and the Department of Work and Pensions | held a Cost-of-Living
advice surgery to provide support and advice to anyone struggling with the
cost of living. The event led to some residents finding out that they qualify
for pension credit and will be able to keep their winter fuel allowance. To

check your eligibility, please call
the Pension Credit claim line
on 0800-991-234 or visit the
government’s online pension
credit calculator: www.gov.uk/
pension-credit-calculator.

Finally, we have begun holding
mobile surgeries across Selsdon
and | have been enjoying meeting
many of you on the doorstep.
Issues that have been raised
with us include planning, street
lighting and protecting the

future of Selsdon High Street.

If we haven’t got round to your
street yet and there is an issue
you'd like to raise, you can

book an appointment at one

of my in-person surgeries by
emailing natasha.irons.mp@

parliament.uk.

Home Remedies
Need a Handyman?

For the maintenance and DIY
jobs your home requires.

Plumbing, Electrical, Carpentry, DIY,
Garden work, Patios, Home Media,
Flat packed furniture assembly,
Kitchen and bathroom installation.

No job too small

For a Free Quote Calllan

Email: Home. Remmediesiblueyonder.co.uk
Abbols Green, Croydon, Surrey

Mobile: 0?368?403“?
Tele: 0203 656 9226
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children in his grot

s

Selsdon Residents’ Association
Christmas Lights Switch On
Friday 29 November Spm

There will be songs and music outside The Village Club from
about 4.30pm. The SRA funds the lights but we are grateful
to the Sanderstead and Selsdon Rotary Group for supplying
Santa and his sleigh to switch on the lights and then meet

to outside Iceland.

~~

Statistics from Local Police Wards August 2024

Here are the number of the top crimes reported during August 2024 for our

local police wards.

Crime

Anti-social behaviour

. Burd!ary

Criminal Damage & Arson |

Drugs
Other theft

Public order

'sh npl.if't:ng

Vehicle crime

Violence and sexual

Selsdon and Addington

[ Village

14

| G | | W

Selsdon Vale and Ferestdale

| | | |
Wi | w =2|loa|lm|=|o;
| | |

- 14...._..

=y
-y

_ Other crime

1

| Total number of crimes
reported in August 2024

50
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Drop in Surgery
Wednesday 13 November 12 -1pm St Francis Church Hall, 107
Broadcoombe, South Croydon CR2 8HR.

Contacting the Police
Please do not hesitate to contact your local police team if required:
Emergencies — 999, Non-emergency crime - 101

All phone numbers for each individual team are no longer used. Residents
should use the following email addresses:

Selsdon & Addington Village:
SelsdonandAddingtonVillage@met.police.uk

Selsdon Vale & Forestdale:

SelsdonandForestdale@met.police.uk

~~

Good Time for Gardening — November

Winter is on its way, leaves are falling rapidly, and wind and rain are on the
increase. Tender plants will need protecting from frost, gales and freezing
rain. Move plants into the greenhouse, or into a sheltered spot, but if you
can't, it is worth wrapping plants or pots. Remember winter can be a tough
time for birds in terms of water and food, so keep supplies well topped up.
Clear up fallen leaves - especially from lawns, ponds and beds - ponds are
a lovely addition to any garden and can provide a rich habitat for a range
of wildlife. Occasional cleaning and regular maintenance are required to
ensure water is healthy for fish and other wildlife. In wet weather, raise
pots up off the ground on ‘feet’ or similar to keep the bottom of the pot out
of the water and prevent compost freezing.

Plant tulip bulbs for a spring display next year - tulips are
amongst the most popular of bulbs, valued for their brilliant
flower colours and shapes. Plant in autumn for a show

f\ f of spring flowers. Choose from a large range to suit the
situation. Some tulips persist year to year, some perform
less well and are treated as bedding, and replaced every
year. To see a fabulous display of tulips, visit Pashley

/ Manor in April.
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e Fully Insured

e Contactfora
free Estimate.

We are a family run business

with over 30 years experience

in the building trade. Undertaking
all your building needs.

BATHROOMS KITCHENS ROOFING EXTENTIONS

B4 MJBBuildersLTD@outlook.com 2 07495 282 510

Advertising Space Available




JEFF BORKETT - ELECTRICAL SERVICES
LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

Free estimates, no call out charge, all electrical work undertaken,
fixed price quotations, fully insured

e Consumer unit upgrades o Full or partial re-wiring
o Fault finding o Additional socket outlets/lighting points
o Freeview, SKY, data, HDMI, phone installations @ LED lighting
o Landlords safety Certificates e Outside/security lighting
® Home buyers electrical inspection, e Domestic/commercial installations
test & report (EICR) e Extensions, garden sheds, office,
o CRB Checked playroom electrical installations

- All work completed and tested to comply _
mfl=e=ae=  with the current IET wiring regulations BS 7671 mulluz ==
D Part ‘P’ (Electrical Safety) Compliant pomestic (2%

0208 651 0177/07951 015264
www.electricalservicescroydon.co.uk

ALPHABLAZE

REPLACEMENT WINDOWS, DOORS - WIDE RANGE OF CONSERVATORIES

XX Free Quotes
10 Year Guarantee
FENSA Approved

FENSA

Registered Cemmpany

e Double Glazing Window & Door Installation e Composite & UPVC Front Door Installation
e Conservatory/Orangery Installations e PVCU & Aluminium

e Porch Installation e Repairs & Servicing

e Bi-fold Doors e High Security Locking Systems

A QUALITY ASSURED COMPANY
Our Reputation counts for a great Deal!

#) 02086514424 @:i:

www.alphaglazecroydon.co.uk BS 5713
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More jobs for this month

~ Prune roses to prevent wind-rock

~ Plant out winter bedding

~ Cover brassicas with netting if pigeons are a problem

~ Insulate outdoor containers from frost — bubble-wrap works well

~ Stop winter moth damage to fruit trees using grease bands around the trunks

~ Put out bird food to encourage winter birds into the garden

Cut leaves off Christmas and Lenten rose type hellebores to
make way for the flowers.

Now is the last chance to plant out winter bedding. You could
try wallflowers, forget-me-nots, Bellis, Primula, Viola (winter
pansies) and other spring bedding plants, planting them into
well-prepared ground, or pots of suitable compost.

Frederick, Cedric and Sunflower Sid
Please note new website address

www.sandersteadhs.org
Many thanks to the RHS for much of this information in this article.

>\ SELSDON RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

ﬁf“
a ' R )
E\!' / needs your help
e
In January 1926 the Seldon Residents’' Association
was formed with the aim of advancing and protecting
the interests of Selsdon Residents. It is one of the oldest
residents’' associations in the UK. 2025 will be the hundreth
year that it has been operating.
Do you have any ideas about how we can celebrate this
achievement? Do you have any photos or recollections of
early Selsdon?

Please send your ideas to Sheila Childs, the
Chair of the SRA (address and phone number

on page 2 of the Gazette) or by email to Chris \ \
Jones, the Gazette Editor selsdongazettesra@ o TR ©
gmail.com
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Costains’ Early Years and Ventures in the South.
Plans for Selsdon Expansion.

Back in 1865 Richard Costain and his soon to be brother-in-law Richard
Kneen moved to Liverpool from the Isle of Man and began as jobbing
builders. They had premises at Byron Road, Liverpool, which comprised a
joiner’s shop and sawmill. Kneen amicably left the partnership in 1888 and
Richard’s three sons, Richard, William P and John, joined him. Prior to WW1
they were building cottages in Port Sunlight and houses in South Wales.
The Great War saw them involved in building army camps, 1,000 houses for
steelworkers at Redcar and homes for munitions workers at Sheffield. Post
war the firm was involved in building large housing estates for Liverpool and
Bootle Corporations but local housing sites were becoming scarce. William
P Costain was sent down south to London to scout out expansion potential.
He focussed on the rolling countryside of the south of London and, in 1922,
settled on Kingswood (Banstead) and purchased a land bank, the Walton
Heath Land Company, which had interests in the area. The company Richard
Costain & Sons was formed in 1923. By this time the third generation of
Costain boys had joined the firm: R R Costain in 1920. (A P Costain was
to join in 1928.) The Kingswood venture was focussed mainly on building
detached houses on large plots to order with some speculative development
comprising smaller dwellings. We do not know what price the Kingswood
dwellings were originally sold for but, as an indication, The Times in 1933, May
11, carried a Costain advertisement for “Distinctive Homes at Kingswood
built to owners’ requirements, from £1,250 to £5,000”. W P Costain had a
house built at Woodlands Way in Kingswood and the company later provided
a shopping parade, a hall and a golf course for the community. Costains
also bought a ribbon of land along the Chipstead Valley from Kingswood to
How Lane for ‘a development of high density housing’. That seems to have
come to almost nought, apart from a handful of houses along Outwood Lane,
adjacent to Kingswood Village pictured, left, below:
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A short distance away from Kingswood lies Tadworth. Richard Costain and
Sons Ltd spotted an opportunity when the Tadworth Court Estate came up
for sale in 1924. The manor house and 100 acres of the grounds were sold to
The Hospital For Sick Children in 1925 and the remaining grounds developed
for housing commencing in 1926. The photo on the right, is of Shelvers Way
in Tadworth. The building style and detailing strongly resembles the dwellings
which we now see in Norfolk and Arundel Avenues.

Richard Costain and Sons Ltd were a very busy company in the late 1920s
and 1930s. As well as Kingswood, Tadworth and Selsdon the company built
1,500 houses at Sudbury, 5,000 homes at ElIm Park in Hornchurch and 1,500
at Dagenham. At Cricklewood (1,500 Homes) just south of the A406 and
Brent Reservoir, can be found Ballards, Selsdon, Crest, Rylandes, Tadworth
and Byron Roads.

A pair of Costains' semis in liford Costains' Houses in Liverpool

What might have been?

With their acquisition of land in Selsdon Costains were the owners of Gee
Wood, Littleheath and Foxearth Wood. An early plan for Croham Heights
proposed a road parallel with the top section of Littleheath Road, running
from Foxearth Road between what are now Nos 45 and 47 Foxearth, up
into Littleheath Woods and rejoining Littleheath Road at around what is now
number 130. This would have added a further 80 or so building plots to their
Selsdon / Croham Heights development. There were discussions with the
then Urban District Council and a Planning Enquiry held, with the result that
Costains agreed to sell their 40 acres of mixed woodland for £5,250 on the
basis that the cost was split between Croydon Council, and Coulsdon and
Purley Urban District Council with the remaining third share to be funded
by Public Subscription. Costains abandoned their planned development
and, eventually in 1932 Littleheath Woods was officially opened by Lord
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Dickinson, Chairman of the Metropolitan Gardens Association, who had
contributed some £700 to the eventual purchase price of £5,700. Littleheath
Woods was saved.

PLAN OF ESTATE.

lan Leggatt

As ever, thanks to Ted Frith’s Journals for the germ of the idea for these
articles. Images of Costain Houses from Google Maps. Costains’ plan of
Croham Heights from Facebook. | have used material from a couple of
nearby Residents’ Associations: Tadworth and Walton, and Kingswood,
where much historical information on those areas can be found:
https://www.twra.org.uk/ and https.//www.kingswoodvillage.org/

~~

Selsdon Residents’ Association Autumn Clear Up

On the morning of Saturday 5 October a group of volunteers, including the
9t Selsdon Brownies, spent a couple of hours going around the streets
surrounding the shopping area of our High Street picking up litter. There
was a pile of bags for the Council to collect at the end of the session.

The biggest problem along the High Street was found to be discarded
cigarette butts, so here is a plea to those smoking in the High Street,
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Worried about Identity Theft?

shredding

Ty ...Try Slmply Shreddlng

Tel: 01883 741 000 shredding@sandersteads.com

HZB HARRIS & BAILEY LTD H&B

comprehensive building, plumbing & timber merchant

Croydon’'s Best Kept Secret!
Open Monday - Friday
7.00am - 5.30pm

Visit Our Website: www.harris-bailey.co.uk

50 Hastings Rd Croydon Surrey CR9 6BR

o02086543181 ) 0208656 9369 ) mail@harris-bailey.co.uk
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20

UP TO 50% LESS THAN
A NEW FITTED KITCHEN

by simply replacing the doors and worktops

DREAM DOORS"®

NEW LIFE FOR OLD KITCHENS

BEFORE

TRADITIONAL CONTEMPORARY

» Replacement kitchen doors 159 Shirley Road,

+ Cost effective made to measure solution Croydon, CRO 8SS

» Worktops and appliances Call us now for a free estimate:
» Quick installation in 2-3 days by 020 8656 7987

local professionals

Che@&ﬁzgﬂgﬁm 9.8/10 @ 3: ) é'-:& UK MANUFACTURED

dreamdoors.co.uk THE UK'S #1 KITCHEN MAKEOVER COMPANY
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whether it is while you wait for a bus, on a break from the shops, or forced
to smoke outside our pubs and restaurants — please put your cigarette
butts in the bins provided.

Many thanks to all those involved in keeping Selsdon tidy!

~~

Interview with local children’s author — Michael Forteath

In the April 2022 Selsdon Gazette we featured an interview with a local
resident, Michael Forteath, who had just had his first children’s book
published, Mojoe the Super Rabbit. We now catch up with him again and
see how the series is progressing.

Editor (E): So, it has been a while since we last
spoke, what have you been up-to.

Michael (M): Gosh, where to start! So maybe | can
start with the books, Mojoe and The Missing Case
was published last October, that’s going quite well and
the third book, Mojoe And The Ballerina, should be
published in February 2025.

E: Are there many more planned?
M: There are quite a few written and | keep having ideas. | think Mojoe At
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The Races will be next, it's a lovely story and quite funny.

E: | suppose that’s a good time to ask about inspiration, where do you get
the ideas from?

M: All over really, but some | honestly couldn’t tell you. One like Mojoe And
The Regal Beagle Ball is clearly inspired by the family dogs.

E: How do you write them?

M: In parts mostly, although it varies. Most start with a core idea like Mojoe
And The Regal Beagle Ball — a global banquet of all the noble beagles
from around the world meeting for a grand banquet, then add a mystery or
a pinch of drama and I'm half way there.

E: | think you have been doing some work with local schools? ,ff
M: Indeed, they have been great fun. | realised that Mojoe A
is such a strong character, a super hero female rabbit, that 7
she could help inspire young people to want to read and @
write. | did some research into what KS1 covers and came .i/*f

up with a fun lesson plan. We look at sentence openers and —
‘wow words’, then use the ideas to encourage a piece of

independent writing.

E: How have they gone?

M: It been incredible, they are so rewarding and fun, the output in terms
of the writing has been amazing, plus the teacher feedback has been
superb. | have also been privileged to run some sessions in a specialist
school in Croydon which were amazing too. Hats off to anybody in the
teaching profession, | don’t know how you make the magic happen in the
classroom every day!

E: | think you have started to develop some merchandise too?
M: That'’s right, from one book to two, now we have jigsaws, colouring
books and tote bags too, the latter thanks to the wonderfully talented Beth!

E: What is the one thing you have learnt?

M: To be honest, | am learning every day, about marketing, social media
and early years literacy, but | suppose the big thing is if you have an idea
and something you believe in, go for it!

E: How can people find out more?
M: So, to start, both books are now listed in the Croydon libraries, so
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Z SANDERSTEAD
YL/ WINDOWS

A STYLISH RANGE OF WINDOWS & DOORS

Here at Sanderstead Windows we offer a stylish range of windows and doors. Our attention to
detail, the quality of products and the care for those who use our products is what ensures we
deliver unrivalled standards of customer service and workmanship every time.

We offer quotes and are there to help you with any
questions you have. Whether you are looking to replace existing windows

APPROVED
or are starting a new construction project, we have the product to suit you. WINDOW & DOOR INSTALLER

GET IN TOUCH FOR YOUR

0208 106 0282

ENQUIRIES@SANDERSTEADWINDOWS.CO.UK
WWW.SANDERSTEADWINDOWS.CO.UK
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VISIT OUR SHOWROOM

416 Brighton Road
South Croydon, CR2 6AN

I§ACCESS

GARAGE DOORS

Explore our huge range of styles and designs available!

Garage Doors | Front Doors | Awnings

Book Free Survey
Call 020 8681 7989

or visit www.accessgaragedoors.com )» [=]

M, G, Turrell, Roofing

{ Over 30 years experience
No Job to Small. Tile repairs,
Flat Roofs, Chimneys, Point-
ing, lead work, guttering. New PVC Fag-
cia’s, Soffitg, this will reduce your outside
decorating. General minor houge repairs.
For more details with no Obligation.
Tel 020 8657-4245, Mob 07808092011
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T-m Ks rmnnlua Approved Master Installer

We are a flooring company based in Warlingham which has been supplying and laying
carpets and wood flooring for over 40 years. We supply and install all brands of carpets,
vinyl’s and wood/ laminate flooring. We also supply and install Karndean, Amtico and most
contract flooring. We are an approved master installer of Quick Step flooring, which is one
of the largest wood suppliers in the world where all installations are backed up and
guaranteed by Quick Step.

Whether it is a very small domestic job or a large commercial contract, we provide a very
professional installation from start to finish. All work is fully guaranteed and insured. We
hold an NVQ in Flooring and Health & Safety so you can be assured to receive a professional
service from a qualified and skilled installer.

Let us take the stress and legwork out of buying flooring. At a suitable time to you, we will
visit with a variety of samples so you can choose in the comfort of your own home, discuss
and compare with your existing colour scheme.

T Marks Flooring is based on a personal service and for that reason you will only ever deal
with one person - from estimate to installation — HOW SERVICE USED TO BE.

Why not give us a call for a free no obligation quote.

T: 0203 718 8898
M: 07836 201751
Email: tmarksflooring@sky.com

KIBA

KITCHEN & BATHROOM DESIGNS

QUALITY KITCHENS AND BATHROOMS AT AFFORDABLE PRICES

» PLUMBING
» CENTRAL HEATING
» TILES

A unique one stop shop for
all your plumbing, tiling and
installation needs.

VISIT OUR SHOWROOM AND PLUMBING SHOP
Tel: 020 8657 1222

Fax: 020 8657 6660
Email: info@ki-ba.co.uk
Internet: www.ki-ba.co.uk

119 Addington Road
Selsdon, South Croydon
Surrey CR2 8LH
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RETIREMENT

TO RENT IN CROYDON

Independent living in self-contained flats
some developments with Extra Care facilities
including on-site care teams and midday meals.

=% E o housing@eldonhousing.co.uk .
L8 © 020 8668 9861 6[0’0” l('IOV\@lV\
E ; ® Scan me for our website PASSIONATE | PROFESSIONAL | CARING
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you don’t need to buy one to enjoy them. If people want more info, or
would like me to run a session in one of their schools, e-mail me at
mojoethesuperrabbit@gmail.com. They can also look at the website at
www.mojoethesuperrabbit.com. Finally, if you want to come and say hi to
me in person, | will be at the Selsdon Craft Market on 30" November in
the Community Hall next to Sainsbury’s. There are a great collection of
wonderfully talented local people there, so you never know what you might
find!

~~

Time to Check your Hot Water Bottles

As the temperatures drop, many of us will be getting out our hot water
bottles to warm our colder beds, but they do not last forever. There have
been many reported instances of skin burns due to old hot water bottles
bursting. But what can you do if you cannot remember when you bought
your hot water bottle?

To check the date on a hot water bottle, look for a flower-shaped symbol
on the neck or body of the bottle:

® Number in the middle: The year the bottle was made
® Flower segments: The 12 months of the year
® Dots inside: The number of weeks in the month the bottle was made

" ——
AN AN

Look at the example in the photo, the number in the middle is 22 and two
segments have dots, so, the bottle was made in the middle of February 2022.
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Hot water bottles typically last about two/three years, but the risk of
damage increases after that. Old hot water bottles can break and cause
serious burns because the rubber or plastic deteriorates over time. With a
bottle over two years old, check for other signs of wear and tear, such as
thinning around the belly of the bottle, cracks and creases.

Filling Your Hot Water Bottle

Step 1
Check that there are no obvious signs of damage. Cracks and tears can
be very dangerous when pouring hot water in.

Step 2
Once you are happy that the hot water bottle is safe to use, unscrew the
stopper and pour out any water left in inside.

Step 3

Fill with boiling water that has been allowed to cool down to a safe
temperature. Do not use boiling water as this can damage the seams of
the bottle and also adds to the risk of burns. It is also important not to
use the hot tap water as it may contain impurities which can degrade the
bottle. These impurities are removed during the boiling process.

Step 4
Slowly squeeze the remaining air out of the hot water bottle so that the
water level rises to just below the top.

Step 5
Now screw back on the stopper making sure it’s tight.

Step 6
Finally use a towel or dish cloth to dry the hot water bottle and the stopper.

Step 7
Your hot water bottle is now ready to use!

Other safety points to consider:

Purchase the right hot water bottle for your needs. These days hot water
bottles come in all shapes and sizes, and are made from a variety of
different materials. For general warmth, a large, traditional bottle might be
called for. If relief of sore muscles is the primary objective, a flexible bean
or gel-filled bag might be a better option.
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TIMBER & FENCING
SUPPLIERS TO TRADE & RETAIL

CALL FOR ESTIMATES

020 8654 1256

56 SPRING LANE, SOUTH NORWOOD, LONDON SE25 4SP
www.woodsidetimber.co.uk
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CHRIS of CROYDON
Upholsterers

Full re-upholstery service

Dining room chairs, armchairs, sofas etc.
All repairs including new padding, webbing,
replacement foam, springs etc.

Huge range of fabrics and pattern books
Leather restoration, replacement

FREE ESTIMATES

Due to increased costs and overheads, which we didn’t want to pass on
to customers, the business has closed its retail side and is now focused

on offering a more versatile mobile service.

For all your upholstery needs please call

020 8657 8580
for a prompt and helpful service!

S.K FASCIAS LTD
HOME IMPROVEMENTS

We specialise in: - UPVC Fascia, Soffit & Guttering
- Flat roofs, Roof repairs, pointing & tiling
- Driveways
- All general building work

FREE ESTIMATE ALL WORK GUARANTEED FULL PUBLIC LIABILITY
STEVE KING 07973 625 638

0777 993 3863
EMAIL: skf19591td@gmail.com
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Avoid direct contact between a hot water bottle and skin. The correct use

is to wrap a cloth around it or place it in a hot water bottle holder. The extra
material prevents scalding and also acts as further insulation to keep the
bag warmer for longer. They should also not be leaned against or placed
anywhere that results in direct pressure being placed on the bag.

To warm a bed or sleeping bag, place the hot water bottle (or two) under the
covers before crawling in to sleep. It's not safe to keep the hot water bottle
in bed while sleeping because of the risk of rolling over onto it and causing it
to explode from excess pressure. Never sit or lie on a hot water bottle!

Children and babies should never be left alone with a hot water bottle, and
bottles should not be placed directly on a child’s skin. For use warming a
child’s bed, remove the hot water bottle before the child enters the bed to
avoid unintentional burns or accidents. Always check the temperature of a
hot water bottle to be used with children. Their skin is more sensitive than
the skin of an adult and a lower temperature can be more appropriate.

After each use, it's important to empty the hot water bottle and han<ns1:XMLFault xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat"><ns1:faultstring xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat">java.lang.OutOfMemoryError: Java heap space</ns1:faultstring></ns1:XMLFault>